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321 Thompson Drive 

Kerrville, TX 78028 

      Welcome our new Associate Pastor 
 

           Kerrville First United Methodist Church is 

pleased to announce that we will receive Rev. Kevin 

Portwood as our Associate Pastor on July 1, 2018.  

Kevin and his family will be a great addition to our 

staff and our community, and we invite you to join 

us in praying for them during their time of transition.  

Please read the following greeting from Kevin. 
 

           My name is Kevin Portwood.  I’m 30 years old, and I currently serve a dual 

appointment as both Associate Pastor at Portland First UMC and as the Pastor at 

Taft First UMC.  I have served in Portland since 2015 and in Taft since last year.  I 

am honored and excited to join the pastoral team here at Kerrville First UMC as 

your new Associate Pastor and help lead ministry at a large, regional church.     

My wonderful wife, Allie, works as a nurse case manager, and we have been 

married for almost seven years.  We have a daughter, Harper, who is 19 months 

old and loves to explore outside, read books, and watch Disney Junior. We have 

a 14 year-old springer spaniel named Hunter.  Allie is excited to get involved in 

young family and women’s ministries at KFUMC, and Harper can’t wait to start at 

the Children’s Ark Day Care here at the church, if there is room to enroll. 

           I grew up in Tyler, Texas, and was raised in the faith at Marvin UMC, where I 

was baptized, confirmed and grew to know and love God through the youth 

ministry.  After graduating high school in 2006, I studied Psychology and Business 

at the University of Texas at Austin, graduating in 2010.  In 2015, I graduated with 

a Master of Divinity degree from Duke Divinity School in Durham, North Carolina.  

I am a Provisional Elder, participating in the Residency in Ministry (RIM) program 

where Pastor David has been a mentor clergy. I seek to be ordained as an Elder 

in full connection at the 2019 Annual Conference. 

           The past year in Taft has been an opportunity to learn how to order the 

church through developing worship, preaching weekly, overseeing budgets and 

outreach programs, and implementing plans for church growth.  During three 

years in Portland, I have directed the ministries of adult discipleship, developing 

small groups and connecting new people to the church; directed mission and 

service in local, regional and international settings; and rebuilt the youth ministry.  

           I feel called to help grow the church, not only in the number of people 

participating, but more importantly in how richly we worship, pray, learn and 

serve.  Following Jesus is an adventure, and I want to help others get excited 

about what God is doing to us, in us, and through us.  

Yours in Christ, 

Rev. Kevin Portwood 
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Discipleship  Laura Rhodes  830.257.0817 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LENTEN SERVICES 
 

PALM SUNDAY 
March 25 

   Regular Services 

   4 PM:  Family Picnic 

              Easter Egg Hunt 
 

MAUNDY THURSDAY 
March 29  

  7 PM:  Music, Foot washing,  

              Communion 

              Fellowship Hall 
 

GOOD FRIDAY 
March 30 

  Noon and 7 PM Services                     

(Choir Cantata presentation) 

  Sanctuary 
 

EASTER SUNDAY 

April 1 

Services:   

8:15, 9:30, 10:45 AM Traditional 

11:15 AM Contemporary 

S.A.L.T. Shakers Game Day, Thursdays, 2 PM, Fellowship Hall  (now meeting every week) 
Join the S.A.L.T. Shakers (Senior Adult Life & Times) for an afternoon of table games and lots of fun and fellowship.             

All senior adults are welcome.  
 

Emmaus Gathering, Monday, March 5, 6 PM, Gym, Sanctuary  
Join your brothers and sisters in Christ as we praise God together.  The meal will be potluck.  

Bring your favorite dish!  We hope to see you there.  De Colores! 
 

Pastor’s Study, Wednesdays, 6:15 PM, Fellowship Hall 
Pastor David  is leading a study on the book of James.  Come at any time.  There is no cost.  Come and enjoy the  

Wednesday night meal first and then join us in class.   
 

The Gospel Study Group, Wednesdays, 9:30 AM, Ed Bldg 218 
Interested in Bible study but not sure where to begin?  How about  studying the Gospels?  There is no better place 

to begin!  The class is led by Mike Cave.  Come join us!   
 

Spice of Life, March 18, 2 PM, Education Lunchroom 
Learn how to use herbs and how to make homemade dressings and purees.  Contact Nicky Casey at 

nicky.casey@kfumc.org to reserve your spot.  Next event:  April 15 (healthy and filling snacks) 
 

 

Cowboy Breakfast, Glory Community Garden, Saturday, March 3, 9 AM until... 
Help support the Glory Community Garden, W. Davis and Webster, at this come-and-go event to see their new 

pavilion and water catchment system.  Chili will also be served at noon.  Donations welcome.  Kids’ activities. 
 

Men’s Emmaus Walk, April 26-29, Mt. Wesley Methodist Encampment 
Applications are now being accepted. Contact Laura Rhodes at 257.0817 for more information.  

 

SERMON SERIES 
 

The Road Less Traveled 
 

March 4 

Woe!  Woe!  Woe!:  Matthew 23 
 

March 11 

More Than Rules:  Matthew 5:17-20 
 

March 18 

More Than a Feeling:  James 2:14-26 
 

March 25 (Palm Sunday) 

He Took the Road For Us:  Romans 5:12-21 
 

March 29 (Maundy Thursday) 

Humility is Necessary:  John 13:1-17 
 

March 30 (Good Friday) 

Grace Offered in the Midst of Betrayal:  Matthew 26:14-25 

The combined choirs will present the cantata,  

“Song of the Shadows,” by Joseph Martin at 7 PM 

This deeply moving cantata powerfully invites all to contemplate 

the love and sacrifice of Christ. 
 

Easter Sunday, April 1 

Wednesday Evening Meals 

Every Wednesday, 5:15 PM, Fellowship Hall                                        

(except Spring Break, March 13) 

Chef:  Marcus Willis 

All are welcome! 
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Wednesdays, 3:30-5 PM, Education Bldg 205 
GriefShare is a grief recovery support group where you can  

find help and healing for the hurt of losing a loved one.             

Facilitators are Jack Cockrill and Melinda Ivey. 
 

Beloved Faith Friends, March 5, 2 PM, Education Bldg 206 

Beloved Faith Friends is our ministry to widows. Daily Times columnist, Joe Herring, will 

speak about "Hidden History in Downtown Kerrville" at our March meeting.                        

All widows are invited to join us. 
 

Ladies’ Retreat, Mt. Wesley Conference Center 

Come To the Well, March 9-11 

Centered around the story of the woman at the well (John 4), this retreat and study will 

stretch and challenge you.  We will explore where God is in our journey and how God 

provides In all things.     Cost:  $150         Email patg@riotexas.org to sign up.  
 

Altar Flowers 
If you are interested in ordering altar flowers in memory or in honor of a loved one,                 

contact Sara Lohmeyer at 257.0816.  You may take your flowers home after the worship 

services on Sunday morning, or they can be arranged and distributed by our Flower 

Committee on Monday mornings for delivery to our homebound members. 
 

 

 

 

Treasure Sale becomes our “Treasure Chest”  
Moving forward in 2018, KFUMC will no longer be hosting the two-day treasure sale but will 

be looking at expanding our Mustard Seed Ministry to include a resource 

area, or “Treasure Chest” to house a small amount of clothing, household 

goods, blankets, sleeping bags, etc. to be able to offer to those in need, 

when they need it. We also  want to be able to offer vouchers for folks 

who complete one of our life skills classes to be able to “shop” for some-

thing out of our “Treasure Chest”.  Our commitment to support the               

wonderful organizations we have supported with the proceeds from the treasure sale will 

continue through our tithing. A resource guide is available in the office for those who wish to 

donate items beyond our needs at the Treasure Chest. For example, St. Vincent de Paul has 

a thrift store where their proceeds help people in our   community with their utility bills. 

KFUMC does not help with utility bills,  but we can donate items to St. Vincent de Paul and 

then refer people there for help. Networking like this provides the help our neighbors need 

and reiterates that together we are better. Thanks to all of the dedicated servants who have 

helped make the Treasure Sale a success for so many years. Well done, good and faithful 

servants. We look forward to carrying on your spirit of service in 2018 and beyond! 

 

March 4:  Costa Rica Summer Mission Trip (June 23-30, 2018) Meeting,                           

12:30 PM, 21st Century Room   

March 6:  Inter-agency Meeting – 11:30 AM -1 PM, Fellowship Hall 
 

March 8:  Bucket Verification Work Afternoon at Disaster Warehouse, 2 PM 
 

March 13:  San Antonio Food Bank Mobile Pantry – 10 AM, KFUMC Gym  

 Also available during the food pantry from 9:30 to noon:  Free flu shots for                

anyone!   Mobile mammograms and vision screening with Prevent Blindness           

Texas for uninsured adults and children 
 

No Food 4 Kids or Families and Literacy classes during spring break – March 12-16 
 

March 15:  Mobile Mustard Seed 
 

March 24:  Taking it 2 the Streets (Leave from KFUMC at 5:30 PM and return by 10 PM. We 

will travel by bus to San Antonio to the Church Under the Bridge. Please RSVP to 

Tina Box at 257-0802.) 

 OUR STAFF 
 

Clergy 
 

Rev. David Payne, Senior Pastor 

Rev. Dr. Donna Magee,                          

Associate Pastor 

Program Staff 
 

Dr. David Baker, Director of Music &           

Worship 

Matt Ratliff, Assistant Director of Music 

Dr. Sabrina Adrian, Organist/Pianist 

Paul Trejo, Director of Contemporary  

Worship 

Brock Bomkamp, Youth Director 

Kyle Kendall, Associate Youth Director 

Patti Hutte, Children’s Ministries Director 

Nicky Casey, Mother’s Day Out             

Coordinator 

Laura Drane, Children’s Ministries      

Assistant 

Beth Palmer, Outreach Coordinator 
 

Theresa Standage, R.N., Wesley Nurse 
 

Becky Crunk, Children’s Ark Director 

Sharon Kubenka, Children’s Ark  

Business Manager  

Matt Evans, HCYO Executive Director 

Administrative Staff 
 

Tina Box, Program Coordinator 

Sara Lohmeyer, Executive Assistant to 

the Senior Pastor 

Pat Browne, Communications Director 

Cathy Robertson, Treasurer 

Cheryl Feuge, Finance/HR Secretary 

Rosalyn Daugherty, Data Base  

Coordinator 

Laura Rhodes, Christian Education Asst. 
 

Judy Miner, Music Admin Assistant 

Robert Wilson, Facilities Manager 

Catarino (Jr.) Garcia, Custodian 

Pete Garcia, Asst. Facilities Manager 

Outreach  Beth Palmer      830.459.5847 

In-Reach Rev. Donna Magee 830.257.0841     In Memory 
       Volney McKay 
          Jean Ashcraft 
          Lydia Pike 
          Gus du Menil 
          Jim Moore 
          Ed Skillern 



March 2018 

OUR NEWEST MEMBERS 

Beverly East united with KFUMC as a returning member.  She is 

retired.  We welcome her back! 

Bonnie Flory united with KFUMC by transfer from another           

denomination in Kerrville.  She is retired. 

Gordon, Suzanne, and Katie Brynildsen united with KFUMC 

from Christ UMC in College Station, TX.  Gordon is self-

employed and a tennis pro. 

Bob and Nancy Cude joined KFUMC by transfer from the First 

UMC in Sequin, TX.  Bob is a retired mechanical engineer, and 

Nancy is a retired teacher.  WELCOME! 

Children   Patti Hutte       830.257.0808  

United Methodist Women 
Susanna Wesley Circle, 2nd Thurs., 7 PM 

UMW Unit Meeting, 2nd Tuesday, 1 PM, Parlor 

Kathy Holloway will present the program.  Ladies are invited. 
 

United Methodist Men 
UMM Breakfast Meeting, March 6, 8-9 AM, Cracker Barrel 

The March speaker will be Jeff Talarico, Financial Advisor with 

Ameriprise Services, Inc., Kerrville.  His topic will be “Words on 

Wealth” and will talk about current market conditions and  

answer questions. 
 

Ongoing Men’s Bible Studies 
Tuesday Noon, Rio Ranch Café (led by Jim Cox) 

Wednesday Morning, 7 AM, Ed Lunchroom 

Threads of Love, 2nd Thursday, 9 AM, Keystone Room 

Prayer Quilt Group, 4th Tuesday, 9 AM, Keystone Room 

Rug Hookers, 1st Monday, 10 AM, Sr. High Room 

Flower Ministry, Mondays    

Youth  Brock Bomkamp     830.257.0803 

JAM (Jesus and Me), Wednesdays, 6 PM, Education Building (will not meet Spring Break, 3/14/18) 

KidsConnect, 11:25 AM—12:15 PM (age 4 years—3rd grade), Gym   
Offered to children in the Contemporary Service  for praise, prayer, and play  with Bible stories.  Please go by the 

table at the back of FH to sign in your children at the beginning of the service. 
 

Mother’s Day Out begins registering for our Summer and Fall Programs on April 

9th.  We meet Mondays and Wednesdays from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. for children ages 

3 months up to Kindergarten…go to  kfumc.org/kidsyouth/mothers-day-out for 

registration forms or contact Nicky at 257-0820 

Parents’ Night Out (3 months to 4th grade), Friday, March 9, 5:30-8:30 PM 
Dinner, crafts, games and plenty of fun included!  $10/child ($25/family)  Contact Laura Drane to reserve a spot. 
 

Adventure for the City will come to KFUMC July 23-27 for children entering 1st to 6th grades.  This day camp will 

include rock climbing, archery, tag, water activities along with worship and learning what it means to follow Christ. 

Confirmation Classes are meeting each Sunday through March.  A retreat will be held April 13-14. 

Confirmation Sunday:  April 22 
 

Keep an eye out for info on a Spring Break Mission trip to Houston! 
 

Many thanks for your support in purchasing t-shirts for the youth Israel trip.  They will host another fundraiser with 

pork loin barbecue after church, Sunday, March 4!  Stop by!  $15/plate 
 

Rise Against Hunger, Saturday, March 3, 10 AM-2 PM, Hill Country Youth Event Center 
Youth will package meals with items collected in the canned food drive.    

Vacation Bible 

School 

June 11-14  

(Ages 4 years to 6th grade) 

 



          
 

  


